
                                                                                                                               
[image: image1.png]


                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council held in Highnam Old School 
on Tuesday 14th April 2009 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs D Davies (Chairman), R Head, D Nelson, J Bates, M Heenan, R Keene
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (County Councillor), J Rosam (Clerk), 2 members of the public.

Members of the Public are welcome to attend Meetings of the Council.  Questions may be put to the Council during Public Forum, from 7.30pm to 7.45pm.
Matter for discussion was overhanging hedges in Maidenhall.  See later agenda items.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs R Hanbury, E Keene and P Hornby.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th March 2009

The minutes were received and signed by the Chairman as an accurate record.
4. County Councillor’s Report

The claim for compensatory funding for repairs in Two Mile Lane is still being pursued.  
However the County Council will only repair pot-holes and not the edges.  Cllr Awford is 
chairing a borough wide task group looking at drainage.  The trotting horse had been using 
the playing field.  Extra barriers are needed on the cycle path – Clerk to contact Richard 
Gray at Highways.  Cllr Head wanted the Highways Agency contacted as no seeding had yet 
been carried out on the A40 and bollards and the speed camera had not been replaced.  Cllr 
R Keene asked if the cycle path between Highnam and Churcham could be reviewed, as 
well as the footpath around the spine road. Cllr Awford agreed to follow up these items.
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies reported that 1 Hillcrest had now been sold following an EDMO (Empty 
Dwellings Management Order).  A questionnaire – Gloucestershire Housing Needs 
Assessment - is to be carried out by Fordham Research in the Borough.  At the Borough 
Council there is currently a management structure review and the position of Chief 
Executive is being advertised.  
6. Clerk’s Report


Correspondence

· Letter from a resident requesting that owners of properties in Maidenhall cut back their overhanging hedges.  At a meeting last year Cllr Awford had agreed to investigate producing a letter from the County Council asking that pathways are kept clear.  He would look at this again.

· Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust – Cllr Bates to follow up
· CPRE Newsletter

· Tewkesbury Borough Council Off-Street Parking Places Order

· Street Trading Application – no objection

7.
Grounds

To agree the Constitution of the Recreation Ground Project – circulated last month.

The Constitution of the Recreation Ground Project was formally accepted.

To agree and sign a licence agreement with Tewkesbury Borough Council for the 
Recreation Ground Project.

The licence was agreed and signed by Cllr Davies.
8.
Highways 
· Cllr Bates had attended a meeting of Newent Civic Society looking at HGV access in the area.  It was agreed that she would continue to represent the Council at these meetings. 
· A new call system for the Highways Dept means that enquiries will be dealt with by a local office.

9.
Community Centre  

Cllr Heenan reported that there had been a survey of the floor in the Old School.

10. 
Planning 

For this item Cllr Head took the Chair.


Separate Sheet attached

09/00239/FUL No objection


09/00342/FUL No objection


09/00314/FUL – Objection – Council felt that this development is not in keeping with its 
position at the entrance to the village.  It considers this is overdevelopment of the site and 
was also concerned about the increased use of the existing access onto the B4215.

11.
Finance
· To agree a new signatory for the Royal Bank of Scotland accounts

Cllr D Nelson agreed to replace Cllr R Keene as signatory on the RBS accounts.
· To consider requests for grants from Highnam Court Cricket Club and Gloucestershire Drama Association.

It was agreed to donate to Highnam Court Cricket Club as a one-off payment, but not 
Gloucestershire Drama Association.  
· Appointment of internal auditor.

It was agreed to appoint John Brennan as internal auditor.  The Clerk reported that the 
inspection period would start at the beginning of May.
· Invoices for payment:

	Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/04/2009
	J Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques

	14/04/2009
	Gloucester Brass Band (Comm Day)
	917
	 £       75.00 

	14/04/2009
	Bristol Ferret Club (Comm Day)
	918
	 £       50.00 

	14/04/2009
	Guy Shankster - grounds
	919
	 £     186.19 

	14/04/2009
	WJ Gough - grass cutting
	920
	 £      60.00 

	14/04/2009
	GAPTC - annual membership
	921
	 £    376.53 

	14/04/2009
	HCCT - February rent
	922
	 £      16.00 

	
	
	
	£751.44

	
	Co-Op a/c
	
	

	14/04/2009
	Just Ecology Ltd 
	100077
	 £    321.43 

	14/04/2009
	Tree Maintenance Ltd
	100078
	 £    724.50 

	
	
	
	 £ 1,045.93 


Additional cheque:

	14/04/2009
	Highnam Court Cricket Club
	923
	£250.00


All agreed

· Bank reconciliation

	Bank reconciliation April 2009

	RBS Account
	
	Restricted funds
	
	Operating balance

	Balance as at 28/02/2009
	£8,152.24
	Payments April
	£751.44
	

	Payments March 2009
	£1,040.63
	Contingency
	£5,033.00
	

	Receipts March 2009
	£40.50
	Total
	£5,784.44
	£1,367.67

	Balance as at 28/03/2009
	£7,152.11
	
	
	

	Co-Op accounts
	
	
	
	

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	
	

	Balance at 19/02/2009
	£2,878.63
	Balance as at 12/02//2009
	£21,935.59
	

	Payments March 2009
	£3,201.23
	Transfer 25/03/2009
	£330.00
	

	Transfer/interest March 2009
	£330.21
	Balance as at 31/03/2009
	£21,605.59
	

	Balance at 31/03/2009
	£7.61
	Invoices April 2009
	£1,045.93
	£20,559.66

	Recreation Ground Project
	
	
	
	

	Opening transfer
	£2,874.92
	
	
	

	Receipts March 2009
	£6,322.55
	
	
	

	Balance as at 31/03/2009
	£9,197.47
	
	
	


Agreed, it was noted that the precept is paid at the end of April.
12.
Residual items

Cllr Head reminded everyone of the Highnam Court Spring Fair on 25th & 26th of this 
month.


There is to be a site meeting on 23rd April to discuss the car park with a tree consultant from 
Bartletts, representatives from the Planning Dept, Tracy Lewis the tree officer, Cllrs Head 
& Davies and the Clerk.


Cllr Davies concluded the meeting by thanking Cllr Richard Keene for his work on the 
Council over the years and presented him with a photograph of The Old School in 
Victorian times.
The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 12th May 2009 
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